
                   Social Committee General Meeting –April 10, 2023 

 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Debbie McDowell, Donna McPhillips, Millie Wallace, and Holly 
White.  Board Member:  Bill Schalleur 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Approval of minutes— Donna M. made a motion to approve the March 13, 2023 minutes. Holly W. seconded the motion, and it 
passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the March 31, 2023 account balance was $4,419.94 less the Good Neighbor Fund of $1,383.02 for 
a net balance of $3,036.92.  

Activity Reports— 

 Mary P. said that 85 people purchased tickets and 82 residents attended the March 26 Sloan Cocktail Party. The event was 
very successful and everyone approved of the new caterer. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Debbie M. stated that 42 people were coming to the April 12 Community Passover Seder. Pumpernick’s Deli will cater the 
Seder this year. 

 Everyone is invited to the Regency Hills Cocktail Party on April 15. 
 Mary P. said 86 people have purchased tickets to the May 24 Phillies Bus Trip. Ray Buckley expects to sell the remaining 

tickets for the second bus. 
 Millie W. said a Save the Date email went out for the June 3 Community Garage Sale. Holly W. is investigating the cost of 

renting a helium tank for the balloons. 
 Mary P. said the band Left Edge would perform at the June 25 Outdoor Gazebo Concert.  She sent out a Save the Date email 

on March 31. 
 RAP will host a July 4th Party again this year. 

 

CAB Liaison—Bill Schalleur said that the board approved $14,800 repairs to RAP’s Drip Irrigation System. He said the irrigation 
system had problems for a number of years and Mary Tilger requested these improvements in order to complete her fall and spring 
clubhouse plantings. Cassie D. complemented Pristine Green on its RAP trails refurbishment.   

Discussion— 

 Cassie D. was concerned that the HOA removed the defibrillators from both clubhouses. She believed the Good Samaritan 
Law would protect volunteers who used the AEDs. She also said that schools and many other facilities already housed these 
lifesaving devices. Bill S. explained that although the Good Samaritan Law protected individuals, it would not protect the 
HOA. He said board members were going to discuss AEDs this week. Bill S. said the only way the community could keep the 
AEDs in the clubhouses would be to not only pay a $300 monthly maintenance fee but also pay annually to train some 
community members in their usage. 

 Jane Merritt said offering CPR classes to community members could be a viable alternative. Mary P. explained that she had 
identified a Phoenixville company that offered CPR classes. After first assessing level of interest, Mary P. stated the Social 
Committee could also pay this company a flat fee to teach a class in the RAP clubhouse. Millie Wallace used to work at the 
township building and said a firehouse member trained township employees in CPR and AED usage.  

 Rhonda G. asked if someone had updated the clubhouse first aid kits. Cassie D. and Mary P. said they were relatively new.  
 
Since there was no further business, Millie W. made a motion to adjourn.  Cassie D. seconded, and the motion passed. The meeting 
adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


